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Date:
NENITA B. SAN NICOLAS

Director
Fuji Pacific Inc.
P.O. Box 504429 CK
Saipan, MP 96950

Subject: Sanitary Survey – PWS ID# MP0000094 – Chalan Kiya Townhouse
Dear Ms. SAN NICOLAS:
On Thursday September 19, 2013, Mr. Joe Kaipat and Mrs. Leilani Deleon Guerrero of the CNMI DEQ Safe Drinking Water Program conducted a sanitary survey inspection of Chalan Kiya Townhouse in Chalan Kiya, Saipan.  They were accompanied by Mr. Jesus Castillo of your company and Mr. Hironobu Eda of Pacific Daiken.

This inspection was conducted pursuant to Section 1200.6 of the CNMI Safe Drinking Water Regulations.  Deficiencies were found during this inspection which could impact the quality of the water delivered by the water system.

I. Significant Deficiencies (response required within 30 days)

The following significant deficiencies are to be addressed within 30 days of your receipt of this letter pursuant to § 1200.6 (a): 

“It is the responsibility of every public water system, including community water systems and non-community water systems, to have a sanitary survey of all of their public water system facilities conducted at least once every three years.  Owners of public water systems shall submit a completed sanitary survey to the Division with 36 months of the effective date of these regulations…. (3) Significant deficiencies identified in the report shall be addressed by the water system within 30 days of being notified of the deficiency.”

***No Significant Deficiencies***
II. Other Deficiencies (respond or correct as indicated)

The following deficiencies are not considered significant deficiencies (immediate or potential threats to public health), but are violations of the CNMI Drinking Water Regulations.  Please respond to or correct the deficiencies as indicated.
***No Other Deficiencies***
III. Additional Recommendations (no response required)

The following items are not significant sanitary deficiencies or violations of the CNMI Drinking Water Regulations, but are items that were noted during the survey that may improve or protect the quality of the water or improve operation of the facility.  Use the recommendations as you see fit.

a. Tanks cleaned and inspected once every 3 years: The water storage tanks were reported by the maintenance staff to have been cleaned sometime in 2012. However, during our survey, we inspected a dense-like substance that accumulated in the overflow pipe roughly 2 inches thick which appeared to have been there for a while. AWWA recommends that water storage tanks be cleaned and inspected at least once every 3 years
.  The cathodic protection systems for the welded steel tanks should also be inspected and maintained on a regular basis to prevent/reduce corrosion to the interior of the tank(s).
If you have any questions regarding the requirements or recommendations, please contact the Safe Drinking Water Program at 664-8500/8501. 

Sincerely,

Frank M. Rabauliman
Director

Encl:
sanitary survey forms: wellhead, storage, and hypo-chlorination

� AWWA, Water Distribution Operator Training Handbook, 3rd edition, 2005, p 134






